
“No winter lasts forever; no spring skips its turn.” 

~ Hal Borland 

 
 

 
 

IMPERIAL HERITAGE SCHOOL, SEC-102, GURUGRAM 

 MONTHLY PLANNER FOR JANUARY 

Grade IX (2021- 22) 
 

Dear Parents, 
 

Cheers to Health, Happiness, and Prosperity in 2022! 
 

As we start a new year with renewed hope, the above quote keeps us going. The one thing that we all learnt 

in 2021 is the power of being positive. The year was long, it was difficult, 2022 also looks grim, yet we have 

braved it and will continue to do so. 
 

The students also wove this feeling into their school life by discussing the value of the month- Courage. 

They talked about things that were easy to do and things that needed courage. It was an interesting activity 

as some honestly wrote that telling a lie was easy, but just admitting that one is scared requires courage. 

Moving onto another aspects, students stepped into the school grounds and had a series of mixed races and 

Tug- o- War, of course while maintaining social distancing. While this activity was done only by the off- 

line students, but the spirits were very high, as they cheered for their respective houses. On the academic 

front, students actively engaged in celebrating National Mathematics Day on Algebraic Expressions where 

they solved a puzzle based on the same. It was challenging and time consuming and enjoyed by all. On the 

occasion of Kisan Diwas, students engaged with the Social Science teacher and discussed e- chaupals and 

created beautiful cartoon strips, showcasing the same. 

The school believes in creating opportunities where students get a chance to become Explorers, Enquirers 

and Presenters, while developing their Creativity, Critical Thinking and Communication and hosted 

Maadhyam- Latitudes and Longitudes and Everything in Between, Showcasing Geography on 28th 

December 2021. The Interschool Competition was based on different aspects of Geography- animals in the 

zoo, extinct animals and birds, evolution of homosapeins, a smart city, tribal fusion dance and plastic in the 

ocean and over 25 leading schools of Gurgaon participated. Hanshika Jindal and Diya Sahay of our class 

participated in The World from Beyond my Window- making an animated movie on plastic in the ocean- 

showcasing one of the Sustainable Development Goals- Life Below Water and secured the III position. 

The year drew to an end and the school closed for the winter break, drawing its strength from a quote by 

Daniel Kahnemn- “It's a wonderful thing to be optimistic. It keeps you healthy and it keeps you resilient.” 



   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

English Math Hindi Science 

Literature: 

Beehive: Unit Poem 8- On 

Killing a Tree 

Beehive: Unit 11- If I Were 

You 

Grammar: 

Gap filling/ Reported Speech 

/ Editing / Omission 

Revision of Articles, 

Determiners, Modals and 

Reported Speech 

(process writing) 

Writing: 

Letter to the editor  

Story Writing 

Chapter 13- 

Surface areas                  and 

volume 
Chapter 14- 

Statistics 

 

Chapter 10: 

Gravitation 

(Cont.) 

Chapter 11:  

Work  and Energy 

Social Studies Sanskrit French Computers 

GEOGRAPHY 

Chapter 5:  

Natural Vegetation and Wildlife 
· Factors affecting Vegetation 

· Vegetation types 

· Wild Life Conservation 

N/A Chapter: 11 
Les fêtes 

Code-165- Computer 

Applications 

Chapter 4- Cyber Safety 

(Contd) 

 

Code-417- AI 

Part 2- AI Project Cycle 

Unit 2- Data Acquisition 

Unit-3- Data Exploration 

Unit 4- Modelling 

PYTHON Programming 

 

1. Syllabus for January 



2. Activities of the Month 

3. General Instructions 

 

• World Hindi day     10-01-22 

• Netaji Subhash Chandra Bose Jayanti   23 -01- 22  

• Girl Child Day  24-01-22 

• Republic Day Activity.                          24-01-22 

       (Represent any state through a tableaux)                            

• INTERHOUSE COMPETITION                                27-01-22 

• (Geometry City)  Maths week activity                        28-01-22 
 

 

For students opting for online classes: 

- Parents should read all messages sent on the broadcast group. 

- Parents should be aware of the timetable of their ward, including extra classes. 

- Please ensure that your ward is well rested and has eaten breakfast before the session starts. 

- All students must join their classes on time and avoid any distractions around them. 

- All students to be ready with their textbooks, notebooks and stationery items. 

- Parents to ensure that sitting posture of their ward is correct to avoid backache. 

- Please ensure that the students are well turned out, preferably in school uniform. 

- Please ensure that the background is neat and tidy. 

- Students to be on mute until prompted otherwise by the teacher. 

- Any misbehavior or attempt to disrupt the class will invite disciplinary action. 

- Parents should ensure that their ward always has the video and audio on during the classes. 

- Parents should check the internet connection daily to ensure that their ward doesn’t miss classes. 

- In case a student is missing classes for the day, the parent must call the class teacher or send an email. A 

message will not be accepted. 

- Parents should ensure that their ward is ready for class- bathed, had breakfast, with books for the day. 

- Parents should check the ERP for homework and other circulars uploaded. 

- Parents should encourage their ward to participate in all class activities and competitions. 

- Parents should ensure that all written assignments are completed on time and emailed to the subject 

teacher. 

- All students to log out as soon as the teacher dismisses the class. 
 

For students opting for offline classes: 

- School timings are from 8:30 am to 2:30pm. Kindly adhere to the time. Students arriving later than 
8:30am will not be allowed entry into the school. 

- Students to carry their old ID Card to school every day along with Parent Consent Form. 
- Students to always wear mask. 

- Students to carry their own sanitizer, lunch box, water bottle, books, and stationery. No sharing of any 
item among students is allowed. 

- Handshaking, touching, or hugging friends is not allowed. 
 

Additional information: 

- Parents wishing to opt for offline classes from online classes for their wards will need to send a mail at 

info@imperialheritageschool.com. The school will then send a consent form which needs to be filled by the 

parents. The students must carry duly filled consent form along with photocopies of vaccination certificates 

of family members on the first day of school. 
 

- The teachers are willing to address the queries and clear doubts of students, if any. You may call the 

teachers from Monday to Friday between 5:00 p.m. and 6:00 p.m. or send text message regarding the same. 
 

We look forward to your cooperation in helping our children grow and learn together. 

 

Headmistress Principal 
 

 

Value of 

the month 

Courage 

mailto:info@imperialheritageschool.com

